## We've Got Mail!



We would love to receive email with news and photos from you.

This technology (usually) speeds communication, saves postage, thus enabling us to receive news from you even with digital photographs.

If you have access to the Internet, then you may already have visited our PGTA-R website managed by Bruce Belknap at <a href="www.coastalweb">www.coastalweb</a> weaver.com/pgta-r.html

Please send us news about yourself and family or other comments and suggestions for the Newsletter or Website to LaRene Kauffman, larene@sbcglobal.net

Newsletter of the Pacific Grove Teachers Association—Retired. President and Managing Editor: LaRene Kauffman. 922 Beauford Place, Pacific Grove, CA 93950. <larene@sbcglobal.net>. National/state unified annual \$27 dues for retired membership are payable to CTA, P.O. Box 4178, Burlingame, CA 94011. Treasurer: Shirley Wedlake 1152 Salinas Highway, Monterey, CA 93940. Please make checks for \$10 LOCAL membership dues "Payable to PGTA-RETIRED c/o Shirley Wedlake". Membership begins September 1st of every year. (See expiration date on your local PGTA-R Membership Card.) Publisher: Bruce Belknap. Please visit our PGTA-R website for resources, links, contributed informational articles photographs & email: www.coastalwebweaver.com/pgta-r.html PGTA-R is a member of the California Teachers Association-Retired and National Education Association-Retired.

## President's Column ...continued part of their health care have no increased

part of their health care have no increased help from the school district when medical costs rise... a hardship for many.

There are people in our group who need help when health concerns occur. Last summer we addressed the situation of a teacher who hadn't received any earned health benefits for years.

In November we helped the widow of one of our retirees fill out forms from the State Retirement System so that she could get her husband's pension. We found that the state gives a lump sum at the death of a teacher besides giving monthly checks. The lump sum depends on the age of the deceased.

We really need to form a small cadre of people who will assist when needed.

Maybe we can get this cadre started at our next General Meeting.

We also need another volunteer on our Social Committee to continue planning for our social events, as Ella Ray Toscano and Gino are moving to Rio Vista where Ella Ray has become Pastor of the Congregational Church. We wish her well in her new career.

I hope this publication, and those in the future, will be of value to us all. We would appreciate suggestions for future articles. I look forward to hearing from you.

LaRene Kauffman

## TREASURER'S REPORT

Our local PGTA-R account has been established. The beginning balance was \$230 from dues collected at the first general meeting on October 4, 2003.

The current balance on February 9, 2004 is \$216.47 after expenses and additional dues received.

Current membership: 28 members in good standing as of January 9, 2004.

-- Shirley Wedlake